The Lyerly Town Council met for a called meeting on November 1, 2017 at Lyerly Town Hall. Those in attendance were:

Josh Wyatt, Mayor
Ellen Wyatt
Gwen Fisher
Robert Thompson, Jr.

November 1, 2017


The meeting was called to order by Mayor Wyatt at 7:00 pm.

Everyone welcomed by Mayor Wyatt and he stated that this is a called meeting to set the millage rate for 2017. We finally got the numbers back from the county and they say that the correct rollback millage rate for us is 10.142. Gwen Fisher asked if this is higher or lower than last year. Mayor Wyatt explained that it is lower and taxes will actually go down because according to the county, the overall values went down but we did have some residents that the value of their property went up and that made the millage rate have to go down. Mayor Wyatt said that most people will see a decrease on their tax bill but for the ones that their value went up, their property tax should stay about the same as last year. Robert Thompson made the motion to set the millage rate at 10.142. Gwen Fisher seconded. All in favor.

Robert Thompson made a motion to adjourn. Ellen Wyatt seconded. All in favor.
Meeting was adjourned at 7:02 pm.







__________________________			______________________________
        Mayor					      Town Clerk
